Room 12's Ponderings

If there were no Teachers...

I would run around in the classroom.

I would put on a disco. I could be the deejay.

I would have a party.

I can play on the field with a frisbee.

I would play on the class Apple TV.

I can do anything today. I can get anything out of the prizebox.

I would run around, play games and eat food. That would be my dream day.

No school? Yay! No teachers to teach us. No learning, is no work. No school means more fun time.

Yes! I get to stay home.

I would invite people to a sleepover. We will just play all day but there won't be any school. Woohooooo!

I would do what I want and there would be no-one to boss me around.

BUT... No Teachers means No Schools!

But I like doing maths and spelling.

Then my mum would have to teach me. No! No! No! Never ever! No!

I would definitely not let mum teach me.

I'd have no friends to play with because we find our friends at school.

How am I going to graduate if I'm dumb?

How would we learn? Everyone would be stupid. Very, very stupid!

If I were the Principal...

I would dance in the office when no one is looking.

I would tell the teachers to do 10 minutes running around the field.

I would tell the teachers to do 100 pushups.

I would say, "No working!" and "No homework!"

I would boss people around.

I would put on my togs and play in the swimming pool. I would do bellyflops.

All the good kids would get a treat or three.

The teachers would do all the work and I would play four-square forever. I would steal their lunch and eat it.

I would tell the whole school to wash all the teachers cars.

I would make a carnival for the kids.

BUT Principals...

Have to ring the fire alarm, earthquake alarm and lockdown. Nooooo!

Have to do heaps of work in the office.

Being a pricipal means you have to work a lot.

Have to do too much work. It will be boring. It's hard work to be the Principal for a day.

Have to go to big meetings or do writing. No, I do not want to be a principal. I'd rather be a teacher.

Dear Parents, Whanau and Caregivers Kia Ora Koutou.

12 November 2019

Yesterday, Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 children attended a Nano Girl Workshop in the hall. They experienced a variety of science experiments using simple household equipment. We had isolated the smoke alarms and heat detectors in the hall, so there were no unexpected fire alarms. It was still very exciting!

A Nano Girl facilitator also ran a workshop for the teachers at 7.30am. There was lots and lots of laughter in the staffroom to start the day. The teachers had lots of fun, while gaining scientific ideas to use in their classrooms.

Tomorrow, a group of Year 6 Kapa Haka students have been invited to open the wishing tree at Kmart Central. The children will perform at 10am, if you happen to be in the city and wish to support our group. As always, they will be outstanding ambassadors for our school.

Art Expo - 20th November Showcasing Our Children's Artistic Talents

At 2.30 the Tuakana children will open our Expo with several performances. You can then wander around the hall, admiring masterpieces. The hall will be open from 2.45 - 5.30. This year we are not going to auction the art works but if you would like to make a donation then it would most kindly received. All children will take their artwork home before the end of the year.

Calendar Art Orders:

The last day for Calendar Art Orders is Friday 15th November at 3pm.



Regards, Kay Cleaver, Principal.

Upcoming Events			
	Wed	20 November	Art Expo
	Wed	27 November	Yr 4-6 Athletics
	Fri	29 November	Assembly - Tuakana hosting
	Mon	2 December	Board meeting
	Wed	4 December	Cluster Athletics Y4-6
	Fri	6 December	Y1-3 Tabloids
	Wed	11 December	Assembly - Leaders
	Fri	13 December	School Disco
	Tues	17 December	Celebration Picnic
	Wed	18 December	Y6 Day
	Thurs	19 Dec	Final Assembly



The last day for Scholastic Book Club orders is 21st November

